After March 31, 2009, LES, NPPD, and OPPD will no longer be considered first tier to SPP. Any transmission service requests with a start date of April 1, 2009 and after which enters or leaves the SPP footprint and formerly used LES, NPPD or OPPD as the POR/POD will not be valid if the POR/POD of LES, NPPD, or OPPD is used.  Valid POR/PODs for transactions that used LES, NPPD or OPPD in the past will be MEC, WAUE  or AMRN.
Reserving service to or from Western Area Power Administration – Upper Great Plains East (WAUE) with a start date on or after April 1, 2009.
SPP will be activating a new POR/POD due to WAUE becoming a first tier control area after the transition of LES, NPPD, and OPPD into the SPP footprint on April 1, 2009. The new first tier POR/POD available on OASIS will be “WAUE”. Service sourcing or sinking into or from the WAUE area should use WAUE as the POR/POD.
Reserving Service across the Virginia Smith DC Tie (aka Sidney DC Tie or SCSE)

SPP will be activating a new POR/POD because of the Virginia Smith DC tie in Sidney, NE (aka Sidney Tie) which is owned and operated by Western Area Power Administration (WAPA). This DC tie is connected to the NPPD transmission system and therefore will be treated as a first tier control area to SPP after the transition of LES, NPPD, and OPPD into the SPP footprint. This new first tier POR/POD available on OASIS will be “SCSE”. Any new SPP requests made for Eastern Interconnection transmission capacity up to or away from the Sidney DC Tie must be coupled with a WAPA reservation. WAPA will determine the availability of capacity to cross the DC tie. The SPP request will only analyze the available capacity of the transmission system to or from the DC tie. 
These new POR/PODs will be activated at 0800 on Friday, March 6, 2009.

